BOUSSON ADVISORY GROUP
February 27, 2013

Present:  Emilie Hickox, Milt Ostrofsky, Ray Jozwiak, Scott Wissinger, David Anderson, Larry Lee, Ron Cole

Plans for Third Informational Forum

[bookmark: _GoBack]Comments regarding the upcoming third session:  More time should be allowed, probably two hours.  The Four Principles will guide the discussion.  Chairs should be set so that most people are visible to each other as well as the people at the head table.  The head table (where the members of the Bousson Advisory Group will sit) should be in a horseshoe design and the chairs for the attendees should be in a V shape.  The intent of the first two sessions was to better inform the community about gas exploration; this meeting should be a very open format focusing on the participants’ concerns and feedback.  The committee members will introduce themselves and explain the reason they are on the committee.  The mike will be passed around the audience for questions and follow-up.  This third session was planned for March 27 with Jack Ubinger from PEC as moderator, however, he has another commitment on that date.  David Anderson will ask Kathy Greeley if she is able to serve as moderator on March 27.  If she is not able to do so, then the session could be moved to April 3 at which time perhaps she and Jack could serve as moderators.  David Anderson will check with Kathy and Ron Cole will check with Jack.  Rich Bowden will also contact Brian Hill on his availability to act as moderator.  It was felt that a fourth session would be beneficial, perhaps at the end of April.  A suggestion was made to have an informational session when the trustees are on campus (April 26 and 27) so that more trustees would be available.  Topics for discussion would be on surface activity, why the College would or would not participate in horizontal line drilling, and if we did allow drilling, what would be done with the revenues?   Larry Lee will contact Eddie Taylor, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, to get his opinion.

Larry indicated that at this time nothing is being done with Seitel, however, this could change quickly and they could expect an answer from us as early as April.  The most immediate concerns are does the College participate or not as a lessor, what are the costs and benefits, and first and foremost, do we agree to seismic testing?  

Faculty Council Update

The Advisory Committee has been invited to attend the Faculty Council meeting on Tuesday, March 5 to discuss what will be presented at the faculty meeting on March 14.  Rich Bowden and Larry Lee will attend the Faculty Council meeting on March 5.

The website is being updated and the video is in the process of going on the website.  If anyone has anything of interest that should go on the website please send it to Larry.  

Another meeting of this group will be held prior to the next forum to finalize details.



Sandra DuChene
Recording Secretary

